Purchase and delivery of food during the school day
We have a duty of care for the safety, security and well-being of our students and staff, and for the efficient running of our school.
It is considered a breach of our schools code of conduct for students to purchase food from local businesses during the school day or arrange/accept delivery of this type of food during the school day, through the front office or through the perimeter fencing.
If students want to bring their own food to school then it must be from home or purchased out of school hours and packed appropriately in their bags for consumption at appropriate times through the school day.
In 2015 Granville South Creative and Performing Arts High School entered into an agreement with a canteen operator. Feedback has been very positive. They offer a range of foods before school, at recess and lunch. 
Part of the contract with the canteen operator is that they must be informed in advance if students are absent on an excursion, or if food is being provided for an event. 
Teachers at times may arrange food for special events such as excursions, incursions or celebrations and at these times the food delivery or purchase will be arranged by the teacher with prior approval from executive staff and notification to the school canteen.
Students who have forgotten to bring food and do not have money to purchase food can seek assistance from their year advisors.  The front office can also assist in contacting parents. Parents can bring appropriately packed food or money for the canteen to the front office for students in an emergency. Fast Food or take-away food purchased from local businesses is not considered appropriate. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]We appreciate your support in this matter. If you would like to discuss this further, please contact the school to arrange a meeting with the relevant Deputy Principal.

